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LEGAL UPDATES PUBLISHED: AUGUST 13, 2012

Business Aircraft Entertainment Use: 
Final IRS Regulations on Disallowed 
Deductions
On August 1, 2012, the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) released final 
regulations addressing the tax treatment associated with the use of business 
aircraft for entertainment purposes. The final regulations, designed to 
implement provisions of the American Jobs Creation Act of 2004, generally 
disallow the deduction of the difference between the actual cost of personal 
entertainment flight by "specified individuals" (e.g., directors, officers, etc.) 
and the value of those flights included as income by the individuals (under 
Standard Industry Fare Level or fair market value calculations) or to the extent 
the individual reimburses the company. 

A company must include all expenses of owning and operating the aircraft in 
determining the disallowance and allocate these expenses on a person-by-
person or flight-by-flight basis using either the "occupied-seat-hours" or 
"occupied-seat-miles" method. 

Although the final regulations are substantially similar to the proposed 
regulations, the IRS did clarify a few positions and offer a number of examples 
in the final rules. One of those changes relates to the treatment of 
depreciation. Under the final regulations, a taxpayer may elect to use straight-
line depreciation to determine the disallowance. Additionally, the final 
regulations provide that interest expense on an obligation of the taxpayer 
secured by or allocated to an aircraft is subject to the disallowance. 

What This Means to You

If your company provides its executives with air travel for personal use, 
including entertainment, the deductibility of all costs attributable to the 
entertainment use will be limited. Although this outcome is not significantly 
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different under the final regulations, tactical solutions for operating under the final entertainment use 
rules are available. 

Contact Info

If you have any questions concerning these entertainment use rules or any other questions concerning 
aviation or tax laws, please contact your Husch Blackwell attorney or one of the aviation attorneys 
listed below.

David Agee - 417.268.4066
Michael Cosby - 417.268.4110
Amanda Tummons - 417.268.4136

Husch Blackwell LLP regularly publishes updates on industry trends and new developments in the 
law for our clients and friends. Please contact us if you would like to receive updates and newsletters 
or request a printed copy.

Husch Blackwell encourages you to reprint this material. Please include the statement, "Reprinted 
with permission from Husch Blackwell LLP, copyright 2012, www.huschblackwell.com" at the end of 
any reprints. Please also email info@huschblackwell.com to tell us of your reprint.

This information is intended only to provide general information in summary form on legal and 
business topics of the day. The contents hereof do not constitute legal advice and should not be relied 
on as such. Specific legal advice should be sought in particular matters.
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